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The regular monthly meeting for Slate Ridge Post 182, The American Legion, was called to order by Commander Mike McFadden at 1835 hrs. on 06-13-2023.

Roll call was taken with 7 Post Officers and 2 members present.  
     Commander: McFadden
     Adjutant: Barbour 
     1st Vice Commander: Collini-excused
     2nd Vice Commander: Engel
     Financial Officer:  Bobby Smith
     Historian:  Mallonee-excused
     Sgt. At Arms: Ron Roberts
     Chaplain:  Knaub
     Service Officer: Mark Arnold  

Quorum declared for meeting. 

Scholarship Presentations:  Ariana Monroe, from Kennard-Dale, going to Penn State Harrisburg, and Kendall Fortune, from North Harford, going to West Chester University.
 
Minutes approved as printed.

Membership: Membership currently at 93.82%. Taras Gamma, from Forest Hill, MD, transfer was approved from 297.  

Finance report:  In-$40,631.43, Out-$40,281.54. Total gain-$348.89.   

Newsletter:  Has been received.

SAL Crab feast: 16 Sept. 2023.

Oyster feed:  18 Nov. 2023

Patriot Program:  Programs are complete for this year.  Certificates and gift cards have been submitted to both Dublin and North Harford Elementary Schools.  These were the first programs for 3 yrs. due to Covid.  
Flag Disposal:  Thank you to those who participated in disposal.

Boys State:  No candidates this year.    

Grave decoration:  Thank you to all that helped place flags.  

SAL:  $20,454.17 in acct.  Breakfast took in $1443.99.  Profit $772.62.  $500 donation to Heede Memorial Run.  Purchased Casey Cares Raffle ticket for $100.  Doing Compassionate Meal in July.  $500 to M/D Community Services in memory of Missy Glackins father and sister.  Membership at 100%+.  Chris McKay won gun.  Evan I. won $500 gift certificate to Bowman’s Gun Shop.  

Riders:  Pellet grill raffle still ongoing. Were selling tickets and t-shirts at Car Show at M/D Fairgrounds.  Nation of Patriots coming here Sun., June 25th and then we will escort flag to Hughesville, MD.  Still planning for Ride for Blue and Annual Riders Bingo.
 
Sick Call:  Joseph E. Williams, Donny Williams, Bob Lloyd.  Bob McCauley, SAL, in memory.

Service Officer:  Mark will be attending Dept. Convention and taking Legion College course for Service Officer. 

Correspondence:  
 
-Donation of $200 to Darlington Lions Club Independence Day Parade and Fireworks approved.  

Election:  Adjutant Barbour cast one unanimous vote that all officers remain as current.
Commander-Mike McFadden, Adjutant-Jerry Barbour, 1st Vice Commander-Todd Collini, 2nd Vice Commander-John Engel, Finance Officer, Bobby Smith, Historian-Blair Mallonee, Sgt. At Arms-Ron Roberts, Chaplain-Brad Knaub, Service Officer-Mark Arnold.

E.C.
-Howard will be taking burn barrels to Bank’s to exchange for new barrels.
-John Engel to get pricing for new panels for pavilion.
-Hall floor.  Mark Arnold to get price for buffing floor.
-Pavilion fans.  May need to be replaced in future.
-It was brought up that some members would like to have buckets of beer in the canteen.  The previous months motion was to have the buckets of beer, to be consumed in the pavilion only, during the months of June, July and August only.  No new motion was made.
-Look into buying new rugs for post.  Rugs are available from Legion Flag and Emblem.
-Posts main doors need to be replaced.  We will be looking into prices.
-Mark Arnold has decided not to do the Seafood Deck this year, as he believes it is too late to plan for this year.  Possible looking into doing a car show.
-Discussion into raising bingo prizes.  We will look into if we need to do anything or not.
-Discussion on painting canteen walls.  Looking for volunteers to do work.
-There was a discussion as to who is authorized to service lottery machines.  It was determined that only bartenders and Lottery supervisors, Mike McFadden and Jerry Barbour are authorized to service machines.  No one else is authorized to service machines.
-A discussion about canteen income was had.   
-A text message vote of officers was taken about giving old AC units to Larry Holbrook to donate to a youth program that is held in the old Whiteford Packing Company building. This is a donation and no money is involved.  Vote passed unanimously.
                                                                                                 Respectfully submitted by,
[bookmark: _GoBack]						                  Jerry A. Barbour, Adjutant 
 
